&f« =

:RR” PEACE RIVER REGIONAL DISTRICT

REPORT

To: Rural Budgets Administration Committee Report Number: CS-RBAC-021
From: Trish Morgan, General Manager of Community Services Date: March 18, 2021

Subject: Pouce Coupe RCMP Office Set Up

RECOMMENDATION:

That the Rural Budgets Administration Committee approve a funding commitment in the amount of
$7,037.09, payable from Electoral Area D Fair Share, to be issued to the Village of Pouce Coupe for the
Pouce Coupe RCMP Office setup at the Pouce Coupe Fire Hall.

BACKGROUND/RATIONALE:

The Pouce Coupe Community Policing Office officially opened August 27, 2020. It is located in the Pouce
Coupe Fire Hall at 5012 49t Street. There will be officers in the building, and on patrol in the village as
they are available.

The Electoral Area D Director would like to contribute funding to the office in order to provide support
to Area D residents.

ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS:

1. That the Rural Budgets Administration Committee provide further direction.

STRATEGIC PLAN RELEVANCE:
X Not Applicable to Strategic Plan.

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION(S):
As at February 28, 2021, the balance of the Area D Fair Share Reserve is $2,105,840.98.

COMMUNICATIONS CONSIDERATION(S):

None at this time.

OTHER CONSIDERATION(S):

None at this time.
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